Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 6th June 2018 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Hobbs, Eden, Best, Cox, District Cllr Williams, County Cllr Fatemian and Mr Best (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer).
Apologies for absence: Cllr Charman
	18/068
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/069
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2018 were a true and accurate record. Proposed Cllr Rodney Hobbs, seconded Cllr Ray Cox        .

	18/070
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/071
18//071/1
18/071/2

18/071/3

18/071/4

18/071/5

18/071/6

18/071/7

18/071/8
	Clerk’s Report:
Allotment Water – The response from Thames Water on the leak allowance claim for last year is still outstanding. Water usage in May was 30 cubic metres which at £1.361 per cubic metre is £40.81. Castle Water will bill this when the Leak Allowance Claim has been agreed.
Woodworms Hilton Hedge Cutting – Letter sent to Mr Stuart Jones
Election Register of Interest Forms and Expense Forms – All Parish Councillor forms were submitted to CDC before the deadline.
Collapsed Wall in The Rock – This was reported to OCC Highways emergency phone number on 23rd May. Mr & Mrs Morris also reported it as it is outside their house, Deva Cottage, 3 The Rock. They are checking their Deeds to see if the wall is their responsibility.

Parking in Lower Street – A letter has been sent to the owners of The George asking them to put up a Parking at the rear of the pub notice. Parking at your own risk notices have been paced opposite Rycroft and Cracklin Rose Cottage.
Communities Fund Grant Application – The notes on the OCC website advisees that the closing date for applications is 31st December for 2017/18 grants.
Code of Conduct Training – Places for Cllr Turner and David Best have been requested at Bodicote House on 17th July.
Our Bus Bartons trail route – The Bus will start stopping in Barford St Michael on Route 7 which is on the fourth Saturday of the month to coincide with the Deddington Farmers market. It will depart from Townsend at 11.05 and arrive in Deddington 10 minutes later. The return journey will depart from Deddington at 11.00 and arrive back in Barford St Michael at 11:10. This will allow 45minutes at the market. The Clerk has written a notice which will be published in the next edition of Barford News. 

Payroll – The HMRC software has been downloaded and Lisa Styles is going to provide training during June
Advisory speed signs from OCC Highways – Email sent to Mike Wasley, OCC Highways, asking for an update on availability of advisory speed signs.


	18/072
18/072/1
18/072/2

	Correspondence:
S 137 Grants – Thank-you letters were received from Barford News and the Parochial Church Council.
Merchant Navy Day 3rd September – Parishes are being encouraged to fly a Red Ensign to celebrate this but there is no public flagpole in either village.
 

	18/073
18/073/1


	Public Participation:
Dangerous Parking in Horn Hill – Two residents from Horn Hill attended the meeting to advise about cars parking near the junction with The Rock/ High Street. District Cllr Bryn Williams advised that CDC have arranged for Police Community Support Officers to increase parking enforcement in villages. The clerk will write to residents of The Potteries asking them to park considerately.


	18/074

	County Councillor’s Report:


	18/075

	District Councillors Report:
District Elections - Councillor Mike Kerford-Byrnes was re-elected to represent the Deddington Ward. He continues to represent the ward with Cllrs Hugo Brown and Bryn Williams.
Cllr Maurice Billington will continue as Chairman of CDC and Cllr David Hughes is Vice Chairman. The council consists of 48 councillors, with Conservative (36), Independent (1), Labour (9) Liberal Democrat (1) and one vacancy.
Cllr Barry Wood continues as Leader of the Council and also Leader of the Conservative Group, Cllr Sean Woodcock continues as Leader of the Labour Group and Cllr Les Sibley as Leader of the Independent Group.
Cllr Bryn Williams has been allocated to the Licencing Committee as Vice Chairman for the 2018/19 term and looks forward to continuing work with the PC and representing the residents of Barford.
GDPR – It is no longer a legal requirement for Parish Councils to have a Data Protection Officer or be registered with the ICO, the Information Commissioner’s Office, only District Councills and above are legally required to be registered.
Joint Working – Due to the demise of Northamptonshire County Council, proposals by the Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government regarding the structure of local government in Northamptonshire require the ‘Joint Working’ between Cherwell District Council and South Northants District Council to cease. As a consequence, CDC have reviewed a number of alternatives including Oxfordshire District Councils, Oxford City Council and Oxfordshire County Council. The conclusion is that a joint working arrangement with Oxfordshire County Council will provide the residents of Cherwell with the most effective solution, with least change and cost savings residents. Both councils will remain independent but share back office solutions wherever possible in order to reduce costs and maintain efficiencies.

	18/076
18/076/1
18/076/2
18/076/3

	Parish Matters:
Payment to West Close Playground Fund – The initial payment of £4,000 to the fund was agreed. A total payment of £8,000 had previously been agreed.
Nuisance Noise complaint at 2 The Potteries – A resident of The Potteries complained about noise from a neighbouring house. Two householders from Robins Close who were also troubled by the noise have called round to the house to complain directly to the household where the noise is coming from. District Cllr Bryn Williams will take the matter up with CDC.
Waiving right to claim expenses – Parish Councillors voted unanimously to waive their right to claim expenses on Parish Council Business.


	18/077
18/077/1

	Planning:
No notices of applications or advice on decisions were received from CDC.

	18/078

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/079
18/079/1
18/079/2

18/079/3

18/079/4
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £488.20. This was proposed by Cllr Pete Eden and seconded by Cllr Rodney Hobbs.
Accounts for the Year Ended 31st March 2018 – these were audited by Jeremy Eastwood reviewed and agreed.
Annual Governance Statement – this was reviewed, agreed and signed.
Accounting Statement – this was reviewed, agreed and signed.


	18/080
18/080/1
	Any Other Business:
Chair to the Village Hall Management Committee– Veronique Semple has been elected as Chair.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th July at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9:42 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


